
From: Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 5/13/2016 1:20:10 PM
Subject: RE: DSS related Legislation

Thanks, Holly.
 
From: Pisarik, Holly 

Sent: Friday, May 13, 2016 12:03 PM

To: Glaccum, David

Subject: RE: DSS related Legislation
 
David,
 
The Governor has met with Representative Putnam on 4492 and 4546.  In that meeting, she stated she is ok with the 
bills as long as DSS oks them, and they do. 
 
H.4262 essentially does three things:
1 – Increases training requirements for family childcare homes from 2 hours to 10 hours a year
2 – Codifies current Department practice of doing a background check on anyone over the age of 15 who moves into 
the home after registration
3 – Gives DSS greater ability to consider a home’s past history with the Department in evaluating renewals of 
registration
 
DSS supports H.4262.
 
From: Glaccum, David 

Sent: Thursday, May 12, 2016 12:28 PM

To: Pisarik, Holly

Subject: DSS related Legislation
 
Holly,
 
I know you have given me feedback on all of these bills at some point and probably multiple times, but because they 
were reported out of Senate Committee yesterday, I wanted to run them by you one more time.  My apologies for the 
duplicative requests, and thank you for your assistance.
 
H.4262—Erickson—Family Childcare Homes
H.4492—Putnam—Foster Care
H.4546—Putnam—Definitions in Children’s Code
 
DAVID M. GLACCUM
Policy Advisor
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
(803) 734-0324
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